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Minutes of the 39th Annual General Meeting held at the Norman Green Sports Centre, Solihull, on Thursday 21st March 2019 commencing at 8pm

The Chairman, Robert Pinton, welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were 13 members present, their names are listed in the AGM Attendance Register.
1. APOLOGIES
Five members tendered their apologies for absence from the meeting. Their names are noted in the AGM Attendance Register.
2. MINUTES OF THE 38TH AGM HELD ON THURSDAY 15TH MARCH 2018
The minutes of the 38th Annual General Meeting held on 15th March 2018 were circulated and taken “as read”. It was proposed by Malcolm Payne and seconded by Annette Brown, that the Minutes be duly adopted as an accurate record of the proceedings. They were signed by the Chairman, Robert Pinton.
3. CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT
A copy of the written report prepared by the Chairman, Robert Pinton, and read to the members present, is attached to these Minutes. 
It was proposed and carried unanimously that the Chairman’s Report be adopted as presented.
4. TREASURER’S REPORT AND STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS
The Honorary Treasurer, Robert Davies, presented a summary of the Club’s accounts for the year ending 31st January 2019.
Accounts are prepared on a monthly basis for the committee to review to ensure that the financial position is understood and that decisions on expenditure are made knowing that they are affordable.
The accounts have been independently reviewed by David Paulin on 20/2/2019 and provide an accurate summary of income and expenditure.
The total cash balances at the end of the year were £8,618.52 in the current account and £7,697.36 in the deposit account. A total cash balance of £16,315.88.
Sportshall continues to be a good source of income for the club. Fees have increased for the 1st time in a long time, providing a boost to income.
Membership income is consistently very good and Rob acknowledged that this was due to the hard work of the membership secretary, Rebecca Freeman. The income from membership subscriptions was £11,615.50 which Rob Pinton suggested was the highest it had ever been.
The club ended on an almost breakeven point, with a surplus of £72.35. As a result of this, the club decided not to increase membership fees and there had been no increase from the UKA either.
There has been some high expenditure on some equipment for training, including biometric boxes and battery operated flood lights. 
Rob Davies advised there is currently some uncertainty around the club’s usage of the centre since the new management, Everyone Active, took over, in particular around collection of fees. Annette Brown advised that Everyone Active has indicated that when SSHAC hire the track for hosting meetings, the club will be obliged to hire the grounds staff at £10 per person, per hour. Previously the club has not been charged for this. Rob Davies advised that the Club could analyse this potential additional charge this year with a view to reviewing next year.
It was proposed by Annette Brown and seconded by Becky Freeman and carried unanimously that the Accounts be adopted.
5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS
The Chairman, Robert Pinton, thanked Steve Howes for his support as President and Steve officially handed over to Rob Davies.
The following Officers and Team Managers were elected for 2019/2020, all of whom are entitled to attend Committee Meetings. Proposed by Steve Webb and seconded by Peter Bacon:
PRESIDENT/TREASURER		Robert Davies	  	

PRESIDENT ELECT			
 
CHAIRMAN/FIXTURES SECRETARY	Robert Pinton	  	
 
HONORARY SECRETARY		Sally Cook		
 
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY		Rebecca Freeman       	

MINUTES SECRETARY			Susan Smith	               
 
TRAINING OFFICER/                                	Annette Brown	 	
FACILITIES CO-ORDINATOR/
PROMOTIONS SECRETARY/
OFFICIALS SECRETARY
 
WEBSITE MANAGER                                	Steve Howes	       	  
 
SOCIAL SECRETARY			Yemisi Takwoingi	
 
NEWSLETTER/PUBLICITY OFFICER	Sarah Davila               	
 
SCHOOLS LIAISON OFFICER		Richard McIlwraith    	
 
CHILD PROTECTION OFFICERS	  	Robert Davies             	
Lynne Moody           	
			
ADDITIONAL MEMBERS			Malcolm Payne         	
Phil McDonald		
Sarah Whapples		
TEAM MANAGERS
CROSS COUNTRY   
 
Senior Men:	        			Steve Howes			
Senior Women:			  	Becky Freeman					
Young Athletes: Cross Country &	Stuart Albutt &	Robert Pinton	
                              Road Relays				
 
TRACK & FIELD      
 
Midland League      		               Robert Pinton		
YDL U13/U15				Lynne Moody		
YDL U17/U20				Sharon Jacks			
H of E (female) 			  	Caroline Conduit	
H of E (male)	                                          	Sue Taylor			
Sports Hall				Lynne Moody & Phil McDonald			                                                                        
 
 
1. ELECTION OF ADDITIONAL COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Steve Webb was elected as additional committee member. Proposed by Annette Brown, seconded by Becky Freeman.
  
1. ELECTION OF HONORARY LIFE VICE PRESIDENTS

Rob Pinton advised that none had been nominated this year.
 
1. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

8.1 – Letter - SSHAC had received a letter from Kate Whiston regarding her membership fee and concerns about value for money, which she requested to be read out at the AGM. This was read by Annette Brown. 

Kate had raised concerns regarding facilities, availability and coaching specific to throws. Peter Bacon questioned whether any improvement could be made to this and it was acknowledged that there were difficulties with this.

Annette advised that Kate’s letter had been discussed at the last committee meeting & it was decided to make an exception for this year only to the two athletes that were affected by this (Kate Whiston & Piers Bolton). Both have been informed.

8.2 – Membership – Becky Freeman advised that she would be standing down as membership secretary next year. She stated the level of work involved in the membership had increased and there was a need to look at modernizing the system. Becky suggested the club could look at a single membership fee regardless of age. There was a suggestion to look at data from last year to assess the potential for this for next year’s renewals. 
 
8.3 – Letter – SSHAC had received a letter from Mark Wyn-Jones which was read out by Rob Pinton. He suggested the potential of holding a social event, other than the presentation evening, which all club members could attend (e.g. BBQ, picnic). He felt this could help promote a stronger team camaraderie. This was acknowledged as a good idea, but some difficulties could be around a suitable venue with the club not having its own club house (Blossomfield & Municipal Clubs were suggested venues); previous attempts at social events have not been successful; and who would be able to take on the work needed for such an event. Rob Pinton agree to have a further discussion with Mark regarding his letter.

The Chairman thanked the members for their attendance and declared the meeting to be over at 21.09 hours.
 
 
 
Signed by Chairman……………………………………………………………………….
 
Date………………………
			
			





















CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2018-19
The main problem this year has been the issues with the Hammer  Discus & throwing cages
following an accident with a hammer landing on the track at a local venue. Fortunately nobody
was badly injured. UKA then issued some initial guidelines regarding training & competition & this 
has restricted training although competition has continued with amended timetables &
additional safety precautions. Our cage is now being uprated & should be ready by the end of
March so we can return to normal. During training sessions we’ve probably got used to running
or walking across the infield & a warning…………. implements may soon be flying again!!
Now a summary of our exploits & successes during the year:-
YDL U13/15s
We won our division by a considerable margin & qualified for the Promotion match in Banbury.
There we excelled, finishing first by 59 points from Amber Valley & Stoke. Now promoted to the
Midland Premier to compete against Birchfield, Milton Keynes, Notts & Rugby & Northampton.
That will be tough!
YDL U17/20s
Competing in division Midlands North/East 1c we finished in a very creditable 2nd place behind
W&B. This qualified us for the Promotion decider for 2 available places in a Premier division.
However because of the shortage of athletes mainly due to holidays, it was decided not to take
up the opportunity on this occasion.
Midland T& F League
This was a difficult season for us again due to the shortage of available athletes. The worst
example being at the 3rd match at Newport, S Wales where we went with just 10 athletes plus
Stuart Albutt our timekeeper who offered to do 2 throwing events. The situation was rather
hopeless as there are 82 possible places to fill including 4 relays. Those who were there gave of
their very best including Mike Bracken who, in less than an hour did the 5000m, 4x100 & 4x400
relays. Our best result was in the last match at Solihull where the ladies finished 2nd & including
the men, our joint team was 5th out of 7. Unfortunately this was not enough to avoid relegation.
However we now have the opportunity to put it right by gaining promotion this year.
HOE League
In a very closely contested division 1 with Stratford, Amber Valley & Coventry Godiva at the
forefront we finished a close 4th behind Coventry. Probably the strongest club, R&N, was
relegated but for them this is not a priority, so often they don’t use their best athletes in this
league. For us the HOE does provide the opportunity for more of our athletes to represent the
Club in formal competition.
Warwickshire T&F Champs
Excellent Performances from 4 of our athletes won a total of 8 gold medals. They were Lily
Saxon U15 Girls 800m &amp; 1500m, Charlie Panayiotou U15 Boys 80H & Pole Vault, Maddy
Whapples U17 Girls 200m & 300m setting a new Championship record of 40.20 &amp; Kaili
Woodward U17 Girls HJ & LJ.
Midland T&F Champs
There were superb achievements for us with 2 Midland Champions. Erin Troop in the U15 Girls
LJ & Maddy Whapples for the U17 Girls 300m who also won Silver in the 200m. Two U17 Boys
also won the Silver awards Ben Clarke for Shot & Elliott Harris in the 100 hurdles.
English Schools T&F Champs
Congratulations to our 7 athletes who were selected to represent their county in this national
competition. These were:-
Ashleigh Bailey, Elliott Harris, Charlie Panayiotou, Lily Saxon, Mary Takwiongi, Kaili Woodward,
& Maddy Whapples who finished 4th in the U17 Girls 300m final.
New Club Records
Lily Saxon U15 Girls 3000m 10.57.88
Elliott Harris U17 Boys 100H 13.38
Chris McLeod Junior Men 10,000m 31mins 25secs on the Road which is averaging 5 mins 3 secs
per mile.
County XC Champs
A very successful day at Newbold Revell, Stretton under Fosse held jointly by Warwickshire & 
Worcestershire Counties but scored separately. For Worcestershire, Chris McLeod had an
excellent run to become their U20 male Champion.
Warwickshire Team Golds were won by our U13 Boys & U15 Boys whilst the U15 Girls took the
Silver medals. Lily Saxon won U15 Girls individual Gold whilst Alex Veloso U15 Boy & Jack
O’Leary U13 Boy, both earned the bronze medals.
Midland XC Champs
Excellent team performances by our U13 Boys finishing 4th and included Jack O’Leary 7th . The
U15 Girls were also 4th only 5 points off the Bronze awards with Lily Saxon our first runner home
in 5th . Another outstanding run from Chris McLeod in 4th position for the Junior Men.
WMYACCL
Solihull were placed 11th in the league out of 20 clubs. Lily Saxon had a superb series & won the
U15 Girls Gold award with the team gaining the Silver medals. The U13 Boys team took Silver &
Jack O’Leary was again our best performer in 4th.
Birmingham XC League Division 3
Chris McLeod had an outstanding series of results finishing joint 1st for both the Juniors & Seniors 
with 2 race wins &  one 2nd position. The Senior Men’s team was 5th out of 21 clubs. Looking
for promotion next season.
Sportshall
In the B’ham league we were 1st in 4 of the 6 age groups & 2nd in the other 2. James Lund won
the U15 Boys all-rounder trophy. We had 25 athletes selected to represent the B’ham area in
the Regional finals.
More Outstanding Achievements
Jamie Russell won the Midland Schools Combined Events Championships & later improved his
PB for the octathlon to 4335 pts.
We had 9 athletes selected to represent Warwickshire at the UK Inter Counties XC Champs at
Prestwold Hall. Our best performers on the day were Chris McLeod 14th & Keelan Hopewell 95th
for the Junior Men & Jack O’Leary 83rd for the U13Bs.
There were 10 S&SH athletes selected for the English Schools XC Champs in Leeds. Our top
performers there were Henry Faizey with a superb run in 18th place competing for Hereford &
Worcestershire, & another exceptional performance by Chris McLeod 15th & Keelan Hopewell
68th both for West Mids schools.
Closing Comments
This is just a summary of the many achievements gained by our athletes during this last 12
months & there may be more which I haven’t included. Athletics is not an easy sport in which to
gain accolades. Much hard work & dedication goes into the effort by athletes & they are greatly
supported by our volunteers some of whom are out in all weathers week in & week out, at
training & at competitions all over the country. We are most grateful for all the contributions of
our helpers & please, I do encourage more people to seek to gain qualifications either for
officiating or coaching.
I close with a huge thank you to everyone & long may our successes continue.
Rob Pinton

Letter to be read at the SSHAC AGM, March 21st 2019 on behalf of Club Member Kate Whiston

Dear SSHAC Committee and Club Members,

Sorry that I am not able to attend the AGM tonight. Please don’t interpret this as confrontational or moaning (hopefully you all know I’m not like that!). 

My concern is the issue of membership fees. The club membership fee for an ‘adult’ is the most expensive type of membership, although, as far as I can see, the only reason for this is that adults can (in theory) afford to pay more. As an ‘adult’ member you do not get any more from the club for your money (i.e. no extra competitions, no additional training/facilities). In fact, as an adult you actually get less for your money, since the number of league competitions available at the club decrease as you get older. I now only get 4 competitions each season included in my membership (£52, £38 of which is club membership). That is around £10 per competition, assuming you are fit and able to compete in them all (it is, of course, better value if you also do cross-country, although I won’t be doing that!). I imagine for an U15, the cost per T&F competition comes in at around £3? I know I certainly used to get my money’s worth when I was younger!

This disparity in membership fees is, in my case, made even more prominent by being a thrower. Membership fees for runners cover two fully-coached training sessions per week and use of the track all months of the year. What do the membership fees for throwers cover?

I know that the club has historically struggled to find throws coaches, but there has not been a permanent club throws coach since Tim Green passed away. Whilst I have a lot of gratitude for Graham’s help, he cannot coach anything other than hammer (nor should he be expected to, given his age!). Likewise, availability of throws facilities at the club has been an ongoing struggle. Whilst the recent EA regulations have certainly caused unpredictable upset this winter, a winter ban on outdoor training has unfortunately become the norm. Every winter since I came back from university (which is longer than I care to admit), we have had to battle with the Leisure Centre staff for use of the facilities. Every year the nets on the throws cage have been taken down and we have been given an enforced break from October to March. It is disappointing that each season I struggle to reach my PBs, and, whilst I cannot solely blame anyone else, I do feel that only having access to the throws cage for around 6 months each year has certainly not helped.  

I know that Annette has also been struggling with the Leisure Centre about the facilities for jumpers too. I don’t know what the best solution is. Perhaps it might be fairer if the club considered having different tiers of membership for track, field, cross-country, and combinations thereof? Or tiers of membership based on competition opportunities? Or perhaps there are ways to get older members more opportunities for competition/formal training? I don’t know how many more years I will be able to compete for the club, but I hope that this would benefit other athletes too in years to come. 

Sorry for the long letter! 

Best wishes
Kate W



